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105.
Mr K Moonsamy (ANC) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

As the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Charter in forestry is being finalised, what measures are considered by her department to ensure that previously disadvantaged people will receive optimal benefits in forestry?
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REPLY:

The forestry sector is still largely white and male dominated, and characterized by large disparities in access to opportunities and benefits for black people, especially women. The government therefore found it necessary to launch the forestry charter process to support the transformation of this sector.  Forestry as a sector that is regulated by government and subject to licensing by the government, qualifies for transformation under the BEE legislation and Codes of Good Practice. 
As government we intend to use the regulatory tools we possess in the issuing of licenses, regulation of the sector as well as through procurement of goods to ensure that the historically disadvantaged benefit from forestry activities and that growing of trees benefits a broader spectrum of the population along the value chain.
The sector is of strategic importance to the economy contributing R14 billion annually to economy which represents 1% of total GDP, provides 170 000 jobs. Most jobs are in rural areas where unemployment is high. Including family dependants, 870 000 people rely on the sector for survival.  It is therefore necessary that through our broad based BEE in the forestry sector that we also stimulate the growth of this important sector, as well as downstream value adding activities. To this end, DWAF is committed to streamlining and expediting afforestation licensing procedures that will facilitate the establishment of 100 000ha of forests over ten years. This is specifically aimed at communal land in the Eastern Cape and KZN.

As in other sectors DWAF would like to see broad based BEE taking place in the ownership, management, skills development, enterprises development, and procurement aspects of the forestry sector.  We would like to see a substantial shift in the ownership patterns of this industry in the next 10-years.  It will be important that this ownership is indeed broad based, and that there is significant participation of women in this sector.
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